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Reflection 
 In the season of spring, the whole world seems to become alive with all of the beauty 
of creation surrounding us.  The trees are budding, the flowers are blooming and we 
should continue this time of renewal, of re-creation in using the many gifts the Holy 
Spirit has given.  In our Catholic tradition, we know we all have the gift of faith, of 
peace and of forgiveness.  Everyone is given gifts, the gift of mission, of ministry and of 
service.  We could show our appreciation for these gifts by using them daily for the 
betterment of others.  If we use our gifts freely we can renew the face of the earth and 
ensure our school environment will be a place of light and peace for others. 
     Last Sunday was Pentecost Sunday and our Grade 2 students received the 
sacrament of First Holy Communion.  Father Mahony in his homily reminded us that 
the Holy Spirit is in each of us.  The Holy Spirit is the energy, and breathe of God’s love.  
We can allow the Holy Spirit to be dormant or we can release it, when released then 
we experience all of the gifts and fruits: joy, peace, reconciliation, kindness, charity, 
goodness, generosity, gentleness, faithfulness, modesty, self-control, chastity, wisdom, 
understanding, right judgement, courage, knowledge, reverence, wonder and awe in 
God’s presence.  If we operate out of our head then our hearts will be hardened.  We 
need to make sure we operate out of our hearts, the means to let the love of Jesus 
flow so we could share our joy outwardly and be peacemakers, reconcilers and people 
of joy.  We need the nourishment of God and through receiving Holy Communion we 
have food for the journey.  Meditation is another means to encounter the Holy Spirit 
and the love of God in our hearts as well as the joy of Christ within us.  Through 
Christian Meditation, we encounter the risen Christ in our own souls.  Please continue 
to meditate with your children throughout the summer! 
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End of School Prayer 

Loving God at the end of this school 
year, we are so thankful for all the 
good things that have happened to 

us and our school this year.   We 
thank you for all we have learned.   
We thank you for our teachers and 
parents who have taught us.   We 
thank you for all the new friends 

we have made.   And for all the fun 
things we have done together.   
Bless us and our teachers as we 
leave the school for the summer 

holidays.   Help us to return in 
September rested and ready for a 
new school year.   We ask this in 

the name of Jesus Christ, the 
master teacher.   Amen. 

Visit us on the web at 

http://stmy.hwcdsb.ca/ 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

      It is hard to believe another school year is drawing to a close.  As we look back, we realize we have so much to be 

thankful for.  We have accomplished many wonderful goals this year and are looking forward to setting some new goals for 

the upcoming year.  It has been an absolute pleasure to get to know and lead such a wonderful community of great staff and 

students.   

     As the school year winds down, please remind your child(ren) to continue to live our school motto:  Where faith and 

knowledge meet.  Remind them to always and consistently follow the example of Christ in being responsible:  To truly be the 

body of Christ in all we do, in all that we say and in every task we perform.  Encourage them to be respectful in their daily 

interactions with staff, students and our greater community.  Encourage them to continue to take on every task with 

enthusiasm, making sure they put forth the continued effort in all things.  Finally, we encourage them to be safe, make good 

decisions and choices.  Be safe, be smart and be strong! 

On behalf of all of the students, staff and community we  would like to take this time to thank all of our parents for everything 
you have done to make St. Marguerite d’Youville the best school in the system to live, learn and grow in faith and academics.  
We are truly blessed as we live out our motto:  Where faith and Knowledge meet!  
 
The school year has been filled with numerous opportunities to reach out to our community and to those less fortunate.  We 
have had food drives, Craft Sales, collected shoe boxes and bagged gifts for the needy at Christmas.  We have accumulated 
$1000 – 10 bricks so far to build our school in Haiti as well as many other endeavours.  All of the opportunities we have been 
involved in have given our student occasion to shine and develop their leadership capabilities.  In looking back, we have so 
much to be thankful for as we strive each day to keep our school a place to be proud about.  Our Grade 8 students have 
displayed many leadership qualities this year, through our Liturgical dances, 20/20 Challenges Leaders and the Passion Play.  
Many of our students are working from their heart and mind that Jesus our example would be proud as we send them to 
Secondary School to continue to minister to others.   
 
As we come to the end of the school year, we will be bidding FAREWELL to a few of our staff members: 

To date we bid FAREWELL to:  

· Mrs. McEniry our Secretary, Mr. Floreano our Special Education Resource Teacher, Mrs. Favero our Teacher Librarian, and    
  Mrs. Francis our Educational Assistant as they move to other schools and assignments.  We wish them the   
  very best and thank them for their dedication to St. Marguerite d’Youville School. 
· Mr. Mancini our Grade 7 Teacher, as he moves into retirement. We thank him for his dedication to the staff and students at    
  St. Marguerite d’Youville School. May God continue to bless him, with health and happiness in the next chapter of   
  his life 
 

NEWS FROM THE PEWS 

 

A special Graduation Mass for all of the Grade 8 Students who are affiliated with Corpus Christi Church will take place at 

Corpus Christi Church on Tuesday, June 9th at 12:30 p.m.  All parents are welcome to attend and pray for the success of our 

children as their journeys are diversifying and changing.  

A Year End Mass in thanksgiving of all the blessings we have received this year, will be celebrated in our school gym on 

Wednesday June 24
th
 at 10:00 pending no funeral at the Church or at 1:00 pm.  All parents are welcome to attend. 

 

THANK YOU 

 
June brings along much excitement.  There are many activities taking place this month such as sports events, class outings 
as well as the staff organizing for next year.  Please consult the calendar for more information. 
 



This is also a time to consolidate this year’s learning.  Please continue to encourage your child(ren) to continue to keep up 
with their studies right until the end of the year. 
 
In retrospect, we think, we have much to be proud of and many things we’ve accomplished.  We would like to publicly 

express our appreciation and thanks to a dedicated staff, parents, and volunteers who have provided us with great support, 

and have provided many learning experiences this year for your children. 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank Father Mahony and the administrative staff at Corpus Christi Church who 

provided beautiful and meaningful Masses and liturgies for our School Community.   

We would also like to thank our very dedicated staff, teachers, and lunchroom supervisors who give generously of their time, 

gifts and talents on a continuous basis to ensure our student receive a positive example and good role modeling. 

To all of the parent volunteers who have helped with our Book Fairs, Class Trips, Pizza Days, Classroom Helpers, Christmas 

Store, Coaching, etc, thanks.  Our sincere gratitude is extended to all of you for your willingness to give of your time and effort 

to provide opportunities for our children and to help out in school activities.  The students all gain when we work as partners. 

 

 

 

A BIG thank you is extended to the Catholic School Council under the direction of Ms.Topic-Andric for the 
tremendous support and cooperation this past year. 

Our thanks are also extended to all of the members:  Mrs. Rohr, Vice Chair, Mrs. Braccio, Treasurer, 
Mrs. Modaffari, Secretary, and the following counsellors:  Mrs. Kerepcich, Mrs. Fragomeni, Mrs. Colombe,  
Mrs. Kamas, Mrs. LaRocca, Mrs. Delmonaco, Mrs. D’Ambrosio, Mrs. Gagliano, Mrs. Miller, Mrs. Genovese, Mrs. Corr 

and 
Ms. Bilanzola, Mme Giro, Mrs. Hunt our Teaching Representatives as well as Mrs. Nunes our non-teaching 

Represenatative.  Your suggestions as well as your time, talents and dedication to improve our school community 
were much appreciated. Please give serious consideration to joining the Catholic School Council in the new school 

year.  Your input can truly make a difference. 
 

Thank you also to Mrs. Filice-Greco, our school Social Worker for all her support with our families.  She has been a 

tremendous asset in ensuring that our children are safe and well cared for.  Together we make a difference and we are 

grateful for the continued support. 

We would also like to thank our Child Care Centre under the direction of Mrs. Gavrin and her associates.  Their presence in 

our school has provided us with additional supports and services in helping to meet the needs of our diverse families.  We are 

truly blessed in our community. 

Thank you to our Co-op students from St. Jean de Brebeuf and St. Thomas More for helping our students and teachers in the 

classrooms.  We hope your placements with us were helpful in shaping your decisions about your career paths.   

Thank you also to our Tutor in the Classroom Mrs. Victoria Leng-Marini for supporting our Grade 3 and 6 students with 

additional support in the area of Literacy, Numeracy, our JK/SK students as well as our Gr. 1 and 2 students. 

Thank you also to Our Community Officer Vilika Zafirides who visited our classes and gave presentations on helping our 

students to stay safe as well as supported us as we needed it.  We appreciate the support we receive from our Police 

Department. 

To our Neighbour to Neighbour friends who provided additional support to many of our students through their very 

comprehensive Reading Buddies Program. 

We are blessed by the community supports our school can tap into. 

We would also like to thank Mr. Floreano our Special Education Resource Teacher, Mrs. Palmese our Reading Recovery 

Teacher and all of our Educational Assistants for their work in ensuring that our students have a caring, positive environment 

to learn in. 



Thank you to Mrs. Favero for all of her work in organizing the Learning Commons and for continuing to encourage our 

students to read and develop their academic skills. We also thank her for teaching our students ways to always make a 

difference through kind and charitable acts.  Thank you also to Mrs. Bowen for her clerical help.   

Thank you also to our Administrative Assistant:  Mrs. McEniry who is always ready with a smile and take care of a lot of little 

things we sometimes don’t even notice.  Thanks for your daily nurturing and compassion in dealing with our students. 

Thank you to our very active Student Council:  Kaitlyn B, Julia P, Alyssa, Brandon, Paolo, Nick, Stefano, Daniel, Micheal, 

Adam, Vivian, Frankie, Emma, Zoe, Matthew, Alina, Anthony, Aria, Leah, Andrew, Natalie, and Guilianna, under the direction 

of Mme Giro, Mrs. Cowell, Mme Quaglia, Ms. DiTrapani, Mrs. Clement, Ms. Bilanzola, and Mr. Quaglia for their positive 

leadership with our school community this year.  Their commitment to serving others was evident in everything they did.   

To our ECO Team, who have outdone themselves this year.  Under the leadership of Mrs. Hunt and Mrs. Pavia the ECO 

team have cleaned up and maintained a beautiful prayer gardens at the front of the school.  Thank you to our Grade 8 

students for their leadership in our recycling efforts.  They have also been instrumental in leading the school community in 

reusing and reducing as well as some green binning!  Thanks for your leadership. 

To our Health Action Team who have provided us with many unique opportunities this year!  Your support has been 

appreciated! 

Finally, it takes a village to raise a child.  Thank you for doing your part in this village and for working together as a team.  We 

are all accountable for a child’s education and nobody can do it alone.  Thank you and congratulations on a job well done! 

CATHOLIC SCHOOL COUNCIL NEWS 

 

Our next Catholic School Council meeting will be held on Tues. Jun. 9th at 6:30 p.m. in the Learning Commons.   We 

welcome all parents to attend.  Please plan to attend. 

June Catholic School Council News 

As we are approaching the end of the school year, CSC would like to extend our appreciation and thanks to each staff, 

student and their families for supporting and volunteering with the school community. Great job! 

 

Catholic school council would like to congratulate all grade 8 students on their graduation. We would like to Wish all of you 

the best and much success in your high school years.  

 

FUN FAIR 

On behalf of Catholic School Council we will be hosting our annual fun fair on Wednesday, June 3 rd. Start time is 5 pm - 8 

pm. Please come join us! 

This evening will be a fun and exciting event for families, friends and the community to come together. 



 

Food Days: 

Pizza will continue each Friday for the month of June, except the last day of school (Friday, June 26th) 

 

We would like to wish everyone a safe and happy summer holiday! 

Safe Travels!!!! 

CATHOLIC SCHOOL COUNCIL FAMILY FUN NIGHT 

All families are welcome to attend our annual Family Fun Night on Wed. Jun. 3 from 5-8 pm.  Harvey’s will be available 

from 5-7 pm; pre-orders are to be sent in.  There will be lots of fun activities for all.  Please plan to attend. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR FIRST HOLY COMMUNICANTS! 

We wish many blessings to our Grade Two students, who received the sacrament of First Holy Communion on Sunday, 

May 24th at Corpus Christi Church.  We thank Father Mahony and all those involved for their continued support throughout 

the year and also for making this day so special for them.  Thank you to the Catholic Women’s League of Corpus Christi for 

presenting all our communicants with a special Mass Booklet in honour of their First Holy Communion.  We are sure the 

students will cherish this gift as it will be a reminder of this special day in their lives.  May these young students continue to 

walk with Jesus as now they are united (in communion - sharing in the Body and Blood of Christ) in a special way to Him.  

May they continue to celebrate this communion with Jesus and love for God with their families each week at Sunday Mass.  

A great big thank you is extended to Ms. Bilanzola and Mrs. Hunt for preparing our students so well and for being wonderful 

role models for all of their students daily.  Thank you also to Ms. DiTrapani and Mrs. van Kester for their help in preparing 

the studentsThe students were very reverent and so ready and open to totally committing to receiving the body of Jesus. 

We hope that enthusiasm will continue throughout their lives.  Please continue to keep all of our children in your daily 

prayers 

 

VIRTUE OF THE MONTH 

 
We are working on a Virtue a Month.  Please ask your child about the virtue of the month. 



September:  Human Dignity/Reverence 
October:  Preferential Option for the Poor and Vulnerable/Justice 

November:  Promotion of Peace/Peace 
December:  Participation/Hospitality 

January:  Common Good/Community 
February:  Rights and Responsibilities/Compassion  

March:  Solidarity/Courage 
April:  Stewards of Creation/Joy 
May:  Dignity of Work/Respect 

June:  Role of Government/Integrity 
The Virtue for June is Role of Government/Integrity.  All of us are encouraged to live the virtue of the month in everything we 

do and in the way we treat others.  Let’s really try to be fair in dealing with others and include everyone! 
 

DIRECTOR’S AWARDS OF EXCELLENCE FOR STAFF 

 

Congratulations are extended to our very own, Mr. N. Mancini on receiving the Director’s Award for Outstanding Dedication to 

Staff and Students.  Please join us in congratulating and thanking him for all the great work he continues to do on a regular 

basis for our children.  We thank him for his dedication to enriching the lives of everyone he meets.   

LIVING THE SPIRIT RECOGNITION AWARD 

Living the Spirit- Believing, Achieving, Serving Award is a Board Award that is presented each year to a graduating student 

from each elementary and secondary school who, in a very extraordinary way, personify the elements contained in the motto-

Believing, Achieving, Serving.  This award has been established to recognize exemplary students who achieve a respectable 

degree in academics, is a visible witness to living the faith, and who demonstrates a sense of justice and service by way of 

their extra-curricular and voluntary activities.  St. Marguerite d’Youville is proud to announce that Kaitlyn B. is this year’s 

recipient of the LIVING THE SPIRIT AWARD. The celebration will take place at St. Mary Secondary School on Tuesday June 

2, at 7pm. Congratulations Kaitlyn!   

 

SALT OF THE EARTH AWARDS 

Congratulations is extended to Paolo B and  --- on receiving the Salt of the Earth award from the Kiwanis Club of Hamilton in 

recognition of their perseverance, dedication, positive attitude, and commitment to our school and community.  We are very 

proud of your accomplishment Paolo B and Nishel C, keep up the fine example!  Kiwanis “Salt of the Earth” Youth 

Recognition Award Dinner Gala will be held at the McMaster University David Braley Athletic Centre in the Sports Hall 1280 

Main St. West on Wednesday, June 3 at 5:30 p.m.  

 

 

 



 

TASTEBUDS 

 

The Snack Program is up and running.  We are providing healthy snacks on Tuesdays and Thursdays for all of our students.  

We are very grateful to our very dedicated staff and students who are eager to support others to distribute the snacks.  The 

students are really enjoying the healthy snacks provided.  We are appreciative to Tastebuds for helping to finance this 

wonderful initiative.  They provide part of the funding for this program but we are required to solicit support from our 

community.  If you are able to help with fund raising for this initiative please call the office with your support.  Next year we 

are hoping to add a few more days to eventually get to a full week of healthy snacks for our children!  The Snack Program will 

continue until the week of June 22. 

HATS FOR HAITI 

 

As part of our fund raising for Free the Children we are building a School in Haiti, brick by brick.  We are going to have a hat 

day on Mon. Jun. 22 and ask for a donation.  The students can wear their favourite hat all day as they participate in our 

PanAm Games Playday.  Perhaps we can add a brick or two to our School!  Thanking you in advance for your support. 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 

 A reminder regarding appropriate uniforms: 
Acceptable: 

 Navy pants, navy skort, navy walking shorts 
 White or navy shirts with a collar and a crest  (patch or embroidered) 

Not Acceptable: 
 Track pants, nylon pants, jeans, pants with stripes 
 Sweaters, sweatshirts, cardigans with logos, designs, prints, print (other than school crests) 
 T-shirts instead of collared shirt 
 Different coloured shirts under uniform shirts (only white and navy undershirts are allowed) 
 Flip flops are not recommended-they are not safe 

 

PARKING/DROPPING OFF STUDENTS 

 
     As safety is our primary concern, a dangerous situation occurs when many cars try to move into the parking lot and block 

the entrance way or stop in front of the school in the No Stopping Area. Please do not block the roadway, especially as the 

school bus tries to enter. Also do not stop to drop off children at the stop signs on the street in front of the school as cars 

find it difficult to see children at these intersections. Please help us alleviate this ongoing problem and keep our students 

safe! 

MAY CROWNING 

 

http://www.mountainheartcares.com/wp-content/uploads/2015/01/skin-healthy-food.jpeg
http://www.mountainheartcares.com/wp-content/uploads/2015/01/skin-healthy-food.jpeg


Thank you to all who helped to make our May Crowning a beautiful event by their gracious donation of flowers.  A great big 

thank you is also extended to our Grade 2 teachers:   Ms. Bilanzola and Mrs. Hunt for their work in preparing the students.  

Thank you to Mrs. Clement for preparing our Gr. 3 students for the readings.  Thank you to our choir under the direction of 

Mrs. Krawesky and Mrs. Parisse for providing us with the gift of song for our celebration and their leadership.  Our community 

is blessed by the generosity of others who give freely of their time, talents and energy for our benefit. 

We Honour Mary Our Mother 

 On Wednesday, May 27
th

, we celebrated our annual May Crowning ceremony in our school gym.  We honoured 

Mary our Mother with prayers and flowers.  The First Communicants and the Confirmandi had a special role in this ceremony 

as they received their sacraments this year.  The Grade Two students thank the Catholic School Council members for their 

generous gifts which will always remind them of St. Marguerite.  Each Grade 7 student received a gift from the Catholic 

School Council and we hope that they continue to journey with God in all they do as they become leaders in our school. 

 The students and staff thank everyone for the donations of flowers whether freshly cut or potted.   The Green Team 

was happy to plant the potted flowers in our front gardens after the prayer service.  As we enter our school building each 

school day, the flowers remind us of the beautiful celebration we shared together.  Let us remember Mary and continue to 

honour her with prayers.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

ECO NEWS 

 

Thank you to all the students, staff, volunteers and parents who have been weeding and watering our Butterfly and 

Biodiverse Gardens each day.  They look wonderful!  We even had a beautiful spring celebration where our 39 Painted Lady 

Butterflies were released by our gardens.  The students hatched the butterflies in their science class and then sent them off 

with cheers and best wishes.  How amazing to witness the beauty of new life! 

 Thank you to the students, community volunteers and staff who met with the Ontario EcoSchools assessors and our 

Board representative on May 28
th
 to go over our Ontario EcoSchools application.  We are still waiting for the results but we 

know we will be certified again.  The students’ leadership in this area was commended by all who attended.  We are proud of 

our students who continue to take an active role in all areas of the environment especially in promoting their environmental 

stewardship attitude in all their actions and words.  We know the Hamilton community will be better as our student leaders 

continue to learn and grow into informed and passionate citizens.  Continue to make us proud! 

JUNE 1
ST

 IS BIKE OR WALK TO SCHOOL YELLOW DAY 

       

We are having another Yellow Day as part of the province’s EcoAction Challenge set forth by Ontario EcoSchools and 

Hamilton Smart Commute.  We are competing with schools to get the most bikers and walkers going and coming to school.  



Count yourself in and walk and roll with your child to school on Monday!   

HAMILTON’S SCHOOL OF THE YEAR COMMUNITY IN MOTION AWARD 

We Won the City of Hamilton’s School of the Year  

Community in Motion Award! 

 

Congratulations to the St. Marguerite d’Youville community for winning this award a third year in a row!  Mrs. Frappa, Mrs. 

Hunt and the Eco Team reps attended Gore Park’s Bike to Work/School Celebration and received the award from the City 

and Mayor.  Let’s continue to promote active transportation and healthy life styles by walking and rolling to destinations!  Way 

to go Mustangs!  

CHRISTIAN MEDITATION FAMILY RETREAT 

A great big thank you is extended to all of the families who attended our Chirstian Meditation Family Retreat on Wed. May 

27
th
. It was a beautiful opportunity to come together as a Catholic community to pray, eat and share some stories as well as 

learn about Christian Meditaiton.  Thank you to Sr. Ann Marshall and Mrs. Leanne Thompson for sharing their expertise with 

us.  Thank you also to the many  

To all of the staff who attended our Family Retreat Night, Thank You!  Mrs. Racanelli, Mrs. Simpson, Mrs. Hunt, Ms. 

Bilanzola, Mrs. Parisse, Mrs. Metcalfe, Mrs. van Kester, Ms. DiTrapani, Mme Giro, and Mrs. Nunes.  Thank you to Mrs. 

Nunes for organizing the dinner for us and to Mrs. Alvarez for picking up supplies as well as Ms. Faulkner, Ms. Kucik and Ms. 

O'Brien for preparing everything.  Thank you also to Mme Giro for her work.  Thank you also to Ms. Andric for helping with the 

dinner and the clean up.  As well as all of the staff who helped to put everything away, especially our students like Joseph C, 

Kaitlyn B, Stefano F, and Antonio F.  Thank you also to Lilly, James and Stephan for offering their services, following in the 

footsteps of their parent!  It was a beautiful opportunity to pray, eat and celebrate as a Catholic Community.  Sr. Ann and Mrs. 

Thompson were wonderful and the students involved were very impressive!  They seemed to get the whole reason behind 

Christian Meditation and were able to articulate it to their parents.  Their success is a result of the support each of you give to 

them daily!  Thank you! 

 

 

 

STUDENT COUNCIL 

The spirit, energy, values, and commitment to service of our students is clearly exemplified by the excellent efforts, leadership 

and dedication of our Student Council. 

We have had many awesome fundraising events, and liturgical celebrations all because of this year’s council and teacher 

representatives.  Thank you very much for your time this year, and may you continue to put forth your best efforts and         

St. Marguerite d’Youville pride in all that you do.  God bless you all with a safe and restful summer!  

FINAL AWARDS ASSEMBLY/SLIDE SHOW 

 



We will be holding our final monthly awards assembly on Thursday, June 25.  Please join us. 

TALENT SHOW 

 

Our annual Talent Show will be held on Mon Jun 15 at 12:40 in our school gym.  All families are welcome to attend. 

CYO NEWS 

Well, it is shocking to say that the end is upon us! This is what happens when the Mighty Mustangs have fun!  Our boys' 

volleyball season has ended but not without the shedding of blood, sweat, and tears.  All challenges were approached with 

pride and style for both teams.  A special mention to the senior team for giving a show-stopping and albeit heart-stopping 

performance at the finals. So close but.....they are definitely champions in our Mustang hearts! Good as gold, boys!  

 

Also, in May, our cross country racers spearheaded the annual Marydale Cross Country Meet.  St. Marguerite continued to 

show that Mustang drive, pride, and great stride!  We showed well overall with finishers in the top 10!  Yep! The St. 

Marguerite team IS a 10 in everything we do.   

Now, we are coming to a close with CYO sports this year with the adrenaline rush of Track and Field. With close to 40 of our 

finest on the track or on the field, we prepare for one of our most competitive feats. A challenge that is not hard for our St. 

Marguerite wildfires. Well, we aren't called "Mustangs" for nothing. Our lady and gentlemen athletes bring true meaning to 

"horsepower". 

 

Thank you to all our referees and scorekeepers who continue to take time away from their studies and social lives to give 

back to our community.  These high school students volunteered their time and find their way back to their "home" school.  

Yes, these are former students and athletes with Mustang blood and St. Marguerite hearts. They deserve the utmost respect 

for one of the toughest jobs.  Now, thank you is in order for all our coaches who sacrificed their time to share the knowledge 

and passion of each sport. It takes special people who are willing to take any spare time from their already busy day to give 

to our students, our children. It is because of you, each athlete you inspire will continue to grow in athleticism, responsibility, 

and respect.  

 

We must not forget the sport of the mind - Chess.  Our Mustang chess masters have shown true dedication, concentration, 

and respect for a sport that deserves more credit. It is definitely not an easy game and rising to the challenge is the St. 

Marguerite motto.  There was great strategizing by all of the regular players in the club and terrific effort for our team 

representatives who attended the board-wide tournament at Blessed Teresa of Calcutta. Phenomenal job, Chess mates! 

 

Finally, we would love to extend our utmost gratitude to you, the parents and all supporters, for your ongoing sacrifices and 

support in the form of completing forms, driving your little athlete to and/from practices and off-site games and meets, 

showing the love as you cheered on St. Marguerite, and just plain respect for the game no matter the sport. It is your support 

that lifts up the spirits of our St. Marguerite athletes no matter the outcome. Thank you very much! 

 

It takes a big commitment from staff to make a successful sports team.  The staff is excellent role models for our students and 

on behalf of you, the parents and students, we would like to thank ALL coaches for the amount of time and effort they put into 

coaching our young athletes.  Without these coaches, we would not have sports teams.  THANK YOU! 

 

LAST DAY OF SCHOOL 

The last day of school will be June 26th.  Students that walk will be dismissed at 11:50 a.m.  School 

buses will arrive at our school at approximately 12:30 p.m. on that day. 

 



 

PARKING ON THE STREET 

We have had many complaints from parents as well as the school bus company regarding people parking illegally in the no 

stopping area in front of the school AS WELL AS BLOCKING DRIVEWAYS OF OUR NEIGHBOURS.  Please be aware that 

the bylaw officer has been called. 

Thank you in advance for your understanding and cooperation. 

 

OUR CHOCOLATE FUND RAISER 

A great big thank you is extended to all of our students and their families for supporting our School Fund Raiser.  We raised 

just over $7000.00 and will be using all of it to purchase technology in classrooms.  We should be able to outfit 2 classrooms 

with the funds.  Prizes for the fund raiser were distributed during our Monthly Awards Assembly.   

 

PANAM GAMES 

  

 

PA DAYS 

Friday, June 5
th
 and Friday, June 19

th
 are professional development days. There will be no school for students on those days. 

 

 

REPORT CARDS 

Report cards will be distributed on June 24, 2015.  Students who take an early leave because of family holidays will receive 

their report cards in the mail.  Inside the Report Card envelope will be class placements for next year and also a supply list 

that will make your children’s year a successful one. Class Placement Sheets will be given out on Friday, June 26, 2015.  

 

 

 

 

 

INTERNATIONAL LANGUAGE OPPORTUNITY 

Current educational research indicates that learning or maintaining a second or third language has a positive effect on all 

aspects of a child’s educational development. Since 1976, the Hamilton-Wentworth Catholic District School Board has 

provided elementary school children, currently in Junior-Kindergarten to Grade 8, with an opportunity to experience the 

culture, traditions and language of other countries. 

This program provides the opportunity for children to speak, listen, write and read an international language and at the same 

time learn about the culture and heritage associated with the language.  

 



Free language classes are offered in many elementary schools and taking place Monday to Friday for 2 ½ hours per day 

beginning at 9:00 a.m. or 9:30 a.m. from Thursday, July 2
nd

 to Friday, July 31
st
. No prior knowledge of the language is 

necessary.  

Registrations will take place on Thursday July 2
nd

 at the school of your choice but students can register any time during the 

month of July. JK students should bring proof of age (e.g. birth certificate, passport or report card) to be handed in to the 

head instructor.Please refer to the International Languages flyer at www.stcharles.ca to locate which schools are offering this 

program and the languages being taught. 

 

 

 

 

ITALIAN LANGUAGE CLASSES 

Italian Language Classes will be held at St. Marguerite d’Youville School for the month of July.  Classes run Monday to 

Friday, from 9-11:30 am for students in JK to Grade 8.  Registration begins Thursday, July 2 from 9-11:30 am. 

CYO LEADERS IN CRUSADER ATHLETICS PROGRAM (L.C.A.P.) DRESS DOWN DAY 

 

The Catholic Youth Organization (C.Y.O.) Runs a Leadership Camp at Camp Brebeuf for one week in August.  This camp is 

for students in Grade 7 or 8 who possess natural leadership skills.  We are hoping to send two or three of our students 

(chosen by the school staff) to this wonderful camping opportunity.  The cost for the week, per child is $220.00.   In an effort 

to offset the cost for our students, we will be having a dress down or casual day for the whole school on Friday, .  Students 

can wear.  Any donation would be greatly appreciated.  Tax receipts are available for donations of $20.00 or more. Thank you 

for your continued support. 

TRACK AND FIELD 

St. Marguerite d’Youville School will be attending the C.Y.O.  Track and Field Meet on Thursday, June 4th at Mohawk 

Sports Complex on Mohawk Road West.  We wish all of our student-athletes the best as they represent St. Marguerite 

d’Youville School. 

 

 

WELCOME TO KINDERGARTEN PARENT PRESENTATION 

A presentation will be made to parents of our new Junior/Senior Kindergarten students on Monday, June 15 at 6:00 p.m. in 

the our school gym.  The meeting will highlight the entry process for JK, early literacy, uniforms, bussing, etc.  Invitations to 

parents of newly registered students have been mailed out.  Please plan to attend! 

 

 

FROM THE OFFICE OF MR. FLOREANO, 

SPECIAL EDUCATION RESOURCE TEACHER 

Remember to do a little bit of math, reading and writing daily through the summer months to ensure skills are kept polished.  

http://www.stcharles.ca/


 

  

EQAO TESTING 

Students in Grade 3 & 6 have participated in the EQAO assessments. Assessment results will be available in the Fall.  Best 

wishes to all our students! 

 

 

2015 PROSE AND POETRY WRITING CONTEST 

The Ontario Elementary Catholic Teachers Association (O.E.C.T.A.) along with the Hamilton Catholic District School Board 

work together to offer the annual Prose and Poetry Writing contest.  Every school is asked to send entries from all grade 

levels from Junior Kindergarten to Grade 8.  Each school may submit three entries per grade.  From these entries collected in 

our system, only three or four winning entries from each grade are selected.   

We have a large group of writers who participated in the contest.  Each of these participants will receive a certificate.   

St. Marguerite is proud to announce that four of our young writers won this contest.  Congratulations to Matthew C, Breydan 

H, Elisia M and Sarah P! The winning authors have been notified and will receive a plaque and get their entries published in 

the book Tapestries of Life later in the school year.   Congratulations to all our writers and poets! 

 

 

FROM OUR LIBRARY-YEAR END CLOSURE 

        

As the year's end is fast approaching, we are asking parents, staff and students to help in returning all materials and books to 

the library in a timely fashion.  There will be no check outs allowed after Friday, June 12th.  We are asking that all library 

items be returned to school by Friday, June 12th.  However, books can still be returned after that date.  Parents are kindly 

asked to keep an eye for any books with the St. Marguerite d’Youville bar code on the back cover and return them via their 

child.  Staff is asked to also return all library materials they may "discover" in their room as they clean up for the summer.  

Thanking you in advance for your assistance, Mrs. Favero, Teacher-Librarian and Mrs. Bowen, Library Clerical 

I would like to sincerely thank everyone for coming out to our Scholastics Healthy Eating Book Fair during Catholic Education 

Week.  We made, in total sales, $5289.60.  Wow!  We now get 60% of this amount to buy books for our library!  What a great 

thing!  A special thank you to all my helpers: Monika, Mary, Sydney, Mya, Antonio, Stefano, Mrs. Togmus, Mrs. Contestabile 

and Mrs. Cinquina.  What a wonderful time, working with you all!    

Our contest winners are the following: The Scholastic Book Fair Door Prize of $25.00 of free books, each for a student and a 

teacher are for Alina and Mr. Morrison. 

Our 20 Healthy Eating Contest Winners are 
1. Antonio F. 2. Danvi K. 3. Gia A.  4. Brianna L. 5. Alannah B. 6. Melanie G. 7. Julia A. 8. Paulina S. 9. Mary 0. 10. Kaitlyn B. 
11. Madelaine T. 12. Nathan R. 13. Naomi U. 14. Alyssa C. 15. Isabella R. 16. Saryna C. 17. Daniela S. 18. Lola P. 19. Lauren B.  
20. Mya R. 
 
Congratulations to all our winners and to all who participated!  Thank you, everyone, for making our Book Fair a great, great 

success!  I hope you all had fun!  Sincerely grateful, Mrs. L. Favero 



 

HAMILTON PUBLIC LIBRARY SUMMER READING PROGRAM 

Parents the Summer Reading Club is a great way for your child to maintain or even improve their reading skills for 

September.  There are programs for everyone from birth to 18 years of age.  Visit the website for all the details at 

www.hpl.ca/kids.   Win prizes, enter contest, read books, attend programs.  Visit any Hamilton Public Library Branch or 

Bookmobile location and a join for a chance to will all summer!      

 

GRADE 8 GRADUATION AND REPORTS 

Just a reminder to all parents/guardians of Grade 8 students:  The date of the graduation is Wednesday 

June 17
th
.  The graduation Liturgy and Awards Ceremony will take place at 5:30 p.m. at Carmen’s 

Banquet Centre.   After the Ceremony, dinner will be served to those who have registered.  After dinner 

family members will leave and the students will enjoy their dance.  Parents are asked to pick up their 

children at 11:00 pm.   

Grade 8 Report Cards will be going out on Tuesday June 16th.  The response form of the report 

card must be filed in the Ontario Student Record prior to sending the O.S.R. to the students’ high school.  Please 

send the response page back to school by Thursday June 24th.  Your cooperation is very much appreciated. 

 

LEAVING/TRANSFERRING SCHOOLS 

If your child will not be returning to St. Marguerite d’Youville School in September because you are relocating – you are 

asked to call the school so that the appropriate paperwork can be done. The sooner you call the better. Thank you for your 

co-operation. 

MCMASTER VENTURE CAMP WORKSHOPS 

A great big thank you is extended to all of the McMaster Students for their terrific hands on workshop for our Gr 1 to Grade 8 

students.  All students were able to create something to take home to share.  

 

 

 

SUN SAFETY 

 

Children are more vulnerable to the sun because a child’s skin is thinner, more sensitive and therefore less protected against 

the penetration of ultraviolet rays.  To avoid the harmful effects of the UV rays, the following practices may help 

¶ Select shaded areas for outdoor activities. Shade can reduce UV rays by 50% or more.  

¶ Wear a broad-brimmed hat, sunglasses, and clothing with a tight weave, including a long-sleeved shirt and long pants if 
spending a long time in the sun. 

¶ Use a sunscreen product with a Sun Protection Factor (SPF) of at least 30.  Make sure it has both UVA and UVB 
protection. Apply it 15 to 30 minutes before going out in the sun.  Pay particular attention to areas most exposed (e.g. 
face, neck, shoulders, back, knees, tops of feet).  Re-apply after vigorous activity, swimming, or excessive sweating.  

http://www.hpl.ca/kids


¶ Set an example by following sun protective behaviours yourself.   

¶ Avoid exposure to the sun without protection, especially between 11 am and 4 pm during the summer months.  Daily sun 
protection is recommended from April to September.   

¶ Be aware that certain medications can make the skin more sensitive to UV rays.   Consult with your physician if in doubt 
about the medication you are taking.  

¶ Check the daily UV Index forecast.  It helps determine your sun protective options for the day.  
Sources:  Health Canada, “It’s Your Health”, August 2005, www.hc-sc.gc.ca,   Canadian Dermatology Association “Sun 

Facts”, 2005, www.dermatology.ca    Written by Hamilton Public Health Services in 2006. The article may not be altered or 

edited. 

HEALTHY LIVING-SAFETY IN THE SUN 

 

There are tons of fun things to do outdoors but you must also remember to keep safe.  Sunny weather is great but it can 

make you feel terrible if you are not careful.  Luckily it is easy to learn how to have fun in the sun and be safe at the same 

time.  Here are some suggestions: 

1. Try to avoid being in the direct sun between 10 o’clock in the morning and 4 o’clock in the afternoon.  This is when 
the sun’s rays are the strongest.  Be sure to use lots of sunscreen. 

2. Use a sunscreen with an SPF rating of 15 or higher. 
3. Do not forget to protect your eyes from ultraviolet rays by wearing sunglasses. 
4. When you are swimming or boating, the sun can do double damage because the water reflects and intensifies the 
sun’s rays.  Be sure to wear waterproof sunscreen. 

Drink plenty of water as, when you are sweating, you lose water that must be replaced. 

 

21st ANNUAL PARENT CONFERENCE 

Attention parents and staff, the 23rd annual parent conference will be held Saturday, November 7th, at Bishop Ryan 
Catholic Secondary School.  Mark your calendar now and join us for this great event! 
 
 

KIDS.NOW 

The kids.now program is a leadership program in which our Grade 6 students have been chosen to participate. The objective 
of the kids.now program is to mentor the students to acquire the necessary skills to build and maintain a strong leadership 
role. It introduces and highlights the necessity to set goals and the importance to strive to achieve them with help from 
supportive people.  The program also focuses on the various academic, physical, and social challenges that our students 
have and/or will confront in their daily lives and.  With respect to that, our volunteer mentor from kids.now provides the 
children with various opportunities to discuss and actively participate in role-plays relevant to such situations and allows them 
to problem-solve and make the ultimately best choice given the circumstance. Making the better choice and decision is 
definitely a hurdle for all students and with the kids.now program our sixth graders are building confidence within themselves, 
great friendships, and a stronger foundation as a true leader. We hope this experience will provide a great framework for next 
year as these students become St. Marguerite's ambassadors of change.  A great big thank you is extended to Ms. Rivera for 
supporting our students every Tuesday after school and to our fantastic Mentor:  Grazia Lioti.  We appreciate the support of 
all of our wonderful role models who are always willing to give up their time to support our students!  THANK YOU! THANK 
YOU! THANK YOU! 
 
 

HAPPY FATHER’S DAY 

A Special Prayer for Father 
God, bless all the fathers in the world. 

Guide them to be good role models and loving to all their children. 
Help them to be a father like You are. 

Give them grace and patience to handle situations in a loving way! 
Amen 

http://www.hc-sc.gc.ca/
http://www.dermatology.ca/


 

Best wishes to all fathers who will be enjoying a restful and relaxing Father’s Day on Sunday June 21st.  May God Bless you! 

 

CATHOLIC EDUCATION WEEK 

A great big thank you is extended to Ms. DiTrapani and our Gr. 8 Dancers who made our school proud through their very 

touching Liturgical Dance at the Student Gathering Mass at Cathedral High School to kick off Catholic Education Week.  

Thank you also to all the staff for providing our students with many unique opportunities.  Our Best Buddies Abilities 

Awareness Day was phenomenal and we thank Mrs. Hunt and Mrs. Freeborn for their leadership.  We also thank Best 

Buddies for supporting us in our endeavours. Thank you also to our students for their participation in the many activities 

planned throughout the week.  It was a most fulfilling week.  Remember we must continuously keep our Faith at the forefront 

of everything we do on a daily basis!  

REPORTING ABSENCES 

 

 

Parents, if your child is ill, or will be away on vacation, (or other reason) please call Mrs. McEniry at the school to report your 

child’s absence.  For your convenience, call after 4:00 p.m. or before 8:00 a.m. and leave a message.  Your attention to this 

matter is greatly appreciated. 

PLAYGROUND RULES AND ACTIVITIES 

Keep hands and feet to yourself! 
Respect all students, supervisors and staff. 

Kind words ~ Treat others as you would like to be treated at all times! 
Only nerf equipment is permitted. 

Throw garbage in the garbage cans. 
Do not enter the school unless you have been given permission from an adult on the yard. 

Do not leave the school grounds. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PARKING 

 

Parking continues to be a huge issue.  The best solution is to please walk your child to and from school.  If you need to drive, 

PLEASE DO NOT PARK OR STOP IN FRONT OF THE SCHOOL! The safety of the children is important; please don’t 

jeopardize them by not respecting the rules of the road or by being inconsiderate. 

SCHOOL CELEBRATIONS 



 

 Graduation                                   Wed. Jun. 17 @ 5:30 at Carmen’s Banquet Centre                     

 Closing Mass                             Wed. Jun. 24 @ 10:00 or 1:00 (depending on a funeral), in our School Gym  

 Canada Day Prayer Service        Fri. Jun. 26 @ 9:30 at the Flag Pole 

   

ONTARIO CATHOLIC SCHOOL GRADUATE EXPECTATIONS  

The starting point for the design of a provincial curriculum framework begins with the learning expectations which define what 

all students are expected to know, to do and to value when they graduate from secondary school.  Catholic curriculum and 

resource materials, at all grade levels contribute to achieving these expectations for graduating students.  Teachers in 

Catholic schools will use these expectations to make curriculum decisions concerning program planning, instructional 

strategies, evaluation and assessment.   

The Graduate is expected to be: 

¶ A discerning believer formed in the Catholic Faith Community who celebrates the signs and sacred mystery of God’s 
presence through word, sacrament, prayer, forgiveness, reflection and moral living. 

¶ An effective communicator who speaks, writes and listens honestly and sensitively, responding 
critically in light of gospel values. 

¶ A reflective, creative and holistic thinker who solves problems and makes responsible decisions with an informed 
moral conscience for the common good. 

¶ A self-directed, responsible, lifelong learner who develops and demonstrates their God-given potential. 

¶ A collaborative contributor who finds meaning, dignity and vocation in work which respects the rights of all and 
contributes to the common good. 

¶ A caring family member who attends to family, school, parish, and the wider community. 

¶ A responsible citizen who gives witness to Catholic social teaching by promoting peace, justice 
and the sacredness of human life.           

PENCIL CASE PROJECT WITH ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY 

To Dominican Republic with Love:  

 Please join in supporting the right to learn by donating your used school supplies.  The following items would be 
appreciated:  Used Pencil Cases + Contents / Back PacksRulers / Erasers / Sharpeners / Math Sets 
                        Crayons / Pencils / Pens / Markers / Pencil Crayons 
                        Lunch Boxes / Water Bottles 
                        Notebooks / Blank Paper / Duo Tangs 
Please send your supplies to the office the last week of school.   Thank you for your continued support. 
 

GRADE 7 & 8 SUMMER SCHOOL OPPORTUNITIES 

St. Charles Adult and Continuing Education will be offering the Grade 8 Transition Program taught in a high school with an 

emphasis on providing a snapshot of the Grade 9 secondary experience.  The focus is on preparing students for the major 

differences between elementary experience and their upcoming high school journey.  Registration forms have been sent 

home with all Grade 8 students. There is also a Technology Math and Literacy Gr. 7 & 8 Summer Program that runs from 

July 8-19 

from 8:30-12:30 at Cathedral.  If you are interesting in having your child attend this program please call the school for the 

registration forms. 



FOCUS ON YOUTH CAMPS 

Focus on Youth 2015 Camper Registration forms and Program Brochures are available in the office.  One registration form is 

to be completed per child.  All completed registration forms are to be returned to the school.  These forms are due to the 

office by Friday June 14 so that you will receive a confirmation letter before the end of the school year.  All students from JK 

to Grade 8 are eligible.  Please take advantage of this very worthwhile experience.     

MCCARTHY’S UNIFORM SUMMER INFORMATION 

Avoid long line ups in August and take advantage of the early booking savings.  Buy your school uniforms in July and save. 

Just come in, call, fax or email jml.uniforms@bellnet.ca Visit the website:  www.jmluniforms.ca 

FREE DELIVERY ON ALL ORDERS PLACED DURING THE SCHOOL YEAR   

A flyer will be sent home with your child’s report card.  

EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS PRESENTATION 

All of our Full Day Early Learning children will be part of an Emergency Preparedness Presentation.  Each child will learn how 
to stay safe.  They should know the following information: 
                            Do you know your emergency information? 
                            Does your family have a plan in case something does happen? 
                            Does you family have an Emergency Kit?   
An emergency kit should contain water, energy bars, first aid materials, batteries, a blanket and a battery powered radio. 
Be Prepared!     

COUNT YOURSELF IN! 

Did you know that every time you move to a new home, you must re-designate your Catholic school support? If you do not, 

the education portion of your property taxes will automatically default to the Public School System.  

The number of Catholic ratepayers is also a strong indicator of support for the Catholic School System. To vote for Catholic 

Trustees you must be registered as a separate school ratepayer.  

We urge you to check your property tax bill to ensure that your support is directed to the Hamilton-Wentworth Catholic District 

School Board. We also encourage you to share this information with family and friends who are Catholic but do not have 

children in the school system. If you need help checking or changing your school support designation, please call the 

Assessment Department at 905-525-2930 Ext.2188, or email webmaster@hwcdsb.ca. 

MEDICAL ALERT BRACELETS 

The No Child Without program is for children ages 4-14.  Go to http://nochildwithout.ca/parent enrol.asp and you 
can sign up your child to receive a free medical alert bracelet if they have a life threatening allergy to nuts, bees, penicillin, 
etc.  Brochures are available in the office. 

 
 
 

 

 

Mrs. J. Frappa 

Principal 

 

mailto:jml.uniforms@bellnet.ca
http://www.jmluniforms.ca/
mailto:webmaster@hwcdsb.ca
http://nochildwithout.ca/parent%20enrol.asp


__________________________________________________________________ 

JUNE NEWSLETTER DRAW 

Student(s) Name:    ______________________________________________________ 
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 Award Winners – May 2015 

Teacher’s Name Christian Service 

Award 

Enthusiasm 

Award 

Excellence 

Award 

Healthy Habits 

Award 

Mrs. Simpson Chloe B. Cullen D. Adriano P. Joey M. 

Mrs. Mirra-

Ammendolia 

Eva S. Siena S. Zane L. Logan H. 

Mrs. Racanelli Ryan K. C.J. M. Sophia J. Leandra M. 

Mrs. Bellavia Jakub T. Alexis M. Vinessa P. Nicolas B. 

Mrs. Moniz/ 

Mrs. Palmese 

Nicholas R. Ella A. Atheena K. Malik H. 

Mrs. Hunt Emma H. Diego M. Matteo B. Lewis N. 



Ms. Bilanzola Danica M.  Mariam N. Manuel R. Brayden V. 

Mrs. Clement Emma R. Alex C. Lou C. Rymen K. 

Mrs. Cowell Neria U. Zizi S. Miguel N. Nvar A. 

Mrs. Parisse Peace A. Jean S. Myles J. Kaliopi K. 

Mrs. Krawesky Malia A. Leah F. Gabrielle P. Anthony L. 

Mrs. Berardi Emmanuel O. Jordan M.  Anthony B. Gabriel P. 

Mr. Morrison Victoria D. Micaela R. Alina J. Jaiden L. 

Mrs. Metcalfe Devyn H. Anisten L. Alejandro M. Claudia P. 

Mrs. Reilly Julia N. Christian P. Nathaniel A. Philip F. 

Ms. Rivera Andrea L. Nicholas T. JC V. Zachary C. 

Mr. Mancini Melanie G. Sydney P. Daniel M. Stefano F. 

Mr. Saranko Olivia R. Kiera L. Adriana S. Daniel C. 

Mr. Quaglia Alessia B. Joseph B. Allison A. Paolo B. 

Mrs. Kupina Cristian M. Nahshon L. Julia P. Joseph C. 

 

 

 

 

June 2015   
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1  2 3 4 5 6 

 EQAO 

AIT 

EQAO 

Living the Spirit 

Award at St. Mary 

SS at  7pm 

Congrats to 

Kaitlyn B! 

EQAO 

Family Fun Fair 

5pm-8pm 

Salt of the Earth 

Award at 

McMaster at 5:30  

Congrats to Paolo 

B and Nishel C 

EQAO 

Pizza Day 

AIT 

Director’s Awards 

for Staff 4pm  

Congrats Mr. 

Mancini! 

P.A. Day 

No School 

 

 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 



  AIT  AIT 

Graduation Mass 

at 12:30 for all Gr. 

8 students from all 

of the Schools that 

attend Corpus 

Christi Church. 

CSC Mtg 6:30 pm 

 911 Presentation 

for FDELK groups 

 Pizza Day    

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

  Talent Show 

Hurray for 

Kindergarten 

Presentation 

6-7:30 

N2N Success Get 

Together! 

2:10 

AIT 

Grade 8 

Graduation at 

Carmen’s Banquet 

Centre 5:30 

Year End Trip Gr. 

7, Gr. 3 

FDEL Trip 

Pizza Day 

P.A. Day 

No School 

 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

Happy Father’s 

Day 

 

 

 AIT Report Cards go 

home.  

 

AIT 

 Closing School 

Mass at School 

AIT 

Staff Appreciation 

Lunch 

 

 

Canada Day Para-

liturgy at the Flag 

Pole 9:30  

Red and White 

Day 

Early Dismissal 

Walkers at 11:50 

bus at 12:45 

 

28 29 30          

          

 


